CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
February 5, 2010

Present:
Acklin, Cedar Face, Levin, Pittman, Armstrong, Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

Guest:  
Dan Morris

The meeting began at 2:05 p.m.  The minutes from the January 29 meeting were accepted.

OAL 425 for the BS degree
Thorpe reported that, following the committee’s approval of OAL 425 (Program Evaluation) to satisfy the statistics/logic requirement for the BS degree, a question came up about whether this approval could extend retroactively for students who had taken the course before this year.  Thorpe will discuss this issue with Donna Mills and report back to the committee.

International Studies
The committee reviewed the proposed changes to the major and other catalog changes.  After discussion, Cedar Face/Pittman moved to approve these changes; the motion passed 4Y/0N/0A.

Mathematics
Thorpe reported that one change that was originally proposed has been withdrawn; credits for MTH 490 will remain variable at 1-4 credits.  Other proposed changes were reviewed and discussed.  Pittman/Cedar Face moved to approve these changes; the motion passed 4Y/0N/0A.

Political Science
The only proposed changes are courses with minor changes, and one suspended course.  Levin/Pittman moved to accept these changes; the motion passed 4Y/0N/0A.

Psychology
Most course changes are graduate-level and will be reviewed by the Graduate Council.  Pittman initiated a discussion about the proposal to require a minimum C- grade in courses taken for the Human Service Degree Completion Program—will this cause grade inflation?  The committee discussed this, and the difference between requiring a certain GPA overall, versus this proposal to require a certain grade in each course.  After discussion, Cedar Face/Levin moved to approve all the psychology undergraduate catalog changes; the motion passed 3Y/1N (Pittman)/0A.

Foreign Languages and Literatures
Dan Morris attended the meeting to discuss catalog changes for the foreign languages program.  Several lower division Chinese language courses are proposed, to build on the Chinese language instruction that has begun this year.  The instruction is done through an arrangement with St. Mary’s high school in Medford, which has a Confucius Classroom funded by the Chinese government.  Levin/Cedar Face moved to approve the proposed lower division Chinese courses; the motion passed 4Y/0N0A.

FR 320 (Francophone Cultures of the World) is proposed  as an alternative to FR 220. FR 220 is taught in English, and FR 320 is proposed to be taught in English, with opportunities for  readings and writing in French, for students who want more practice in French language.
Other course modifications include credit changes to accommodate some of the Summer Language Institute courses, and several changes to the major.  A number of graduate-level courses and changes will be reviewed by the Graduate Council.  Pittman/Levin moved to approve FR 320 and all the other undergraduate course modifications; the motion passed 4Y/0N/0A.  Pittman departed the meeting.

Morris explained the proposed changes to the major.  He said the increase in the GPA (from 2.75 to 3.0) in the language of specialization is proposed because students need to have a certain skill level in the language to succeed in the upper level courses.  Morris explained changes to Tracks A and B of the Spanish Language and Culture major. The French minor includes some shifting of courses among requirements and electives. Levin/Cedar Face moved to approve the changes to the major and minor; the motion passed 3Y/0N/0A.
The meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m.
